



MINUTES

Racing Committee Meeting

Wednesday 7 April 2010
Pt Dock Brewery Hotel - Todd Street Pt Adelaide

1 OPEN MEETING – 8:05PM

2 PRESENT:

➤ ASA 1:	Steve Holt	➤ Adelaide Sea Dragons 1:	Tony Tildesley
➤ ASA 2:	Apology	➤ Adelaide Sea Dragons 2:	Nil
➤ Black Dragons 1:	Greg Penny	➤ Blade Runners 1:	Apology
➤ Black Dragons 2:	Apology	➤ Blade Runners 2:	Nil
➤ Dragon Fly 1:	Wee-Ching Kong	➤ Power Blades 1:	Tim Monson
➤ Dragon Fly 2:	Nil	➤ Power Blades 2:	Nil
➤ SADA 1:	Donna Carter	➤ Subsonix 1:	Alison Miller
➤ SADA 2:	Nil	➤ Subsonix 2:	Nil
➤ Waiwilta 1:	Greg Bond	➤ Water Warriors 1:	Chris Cryer
➤ Waiwilta 2:	Apology	➤ Water Warriors 2:	Nil
➤ DBSA:	John Holland	➤ Adelaide Phoenix 1:	Deb Grant
		➤ Adelaide Phoenix 2:	Clive Grant

APOLOGIES:

➤ Waiwilta 2:	Judy Watling	➤ ASA 2:	Mark O’Gara
➤ Black Dragons 2:	Ken Yiu	➤ Power Blades 1:	Tim Monson
➤ Blade Runners 1:	Veronica Maidment		

John Holland (DBSA) as Chair opened the meeting.

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING HELD 03 MARCH 2010

MOVED: D. CARTER and SECONDED: A. MILLER

THAT the Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true and accurate record.

CARRIED

4 BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

01 Actioned. John Holland advised that Pat Doogue had labelled the toggles lines.

02 Actioned. John Holland advised that only three clubs had submitted their preferences for the format of the State Championships. The options were then discussed and it was agreed that the format would be as follows:

- Sat am 500m (20s)
- Sat pm 200m (20s) – Premier categories
- Sun 200m (20s) – Masters (first)
- Sun 200m (20s) – Masters & Grand Masters
- Sun 200m (10s)

For the categories that only have three teams entered it was agreed that there would be no heats and that only a final would be held.

5 GENERAL BUSINESS

5.1 State Titles

Clubs that hold the trophies and shields awarded at the previous state championships were asked to ensure that they were returned in good order and if not are to be taken to Evright Trophies for refurbishment. They are then to be placed in the DBSA locker in the passageway by the Wed or Thu prior to the State Championships.

Action: Clubs

Clubs to provide volunteers at 7:30am on the Saturday to assist with the towing of the dragon boats around to the new race course.

The site plan for tent placement would be circulated by John Holland. ASA and Dragon Fly advised as they were not participating in the Nationals that they would take down their tents after the State Championships and they should therefore be located at the end.

John Holland advised that the new trailer would be in use and loaded with the starting equipment that was previously stored in the locker in the boat shed.

Rowing SA had advised that the cost for use of the course would be \$5 per head. Question was then asked whether the clubs wanted to use the new course on the odd occasion during the next season which was agreed. The cost would then be set at \$10 per person which would include the \$5 DBSA fee.

Team sheets and payment for participation during the state championships are to be submitted in the same timeframe as during the season (ie Opening of Business on the Friday prior).

Clubs were reminded of their paddling involvement in escorting the torch during the Special Olympics torch relay during the lunch break. All clubs to participate.

5.2 Nationals

John Holland advised clubs if they were experiencing issues with registering online for the Nationals that they should contact Janine for assistance. Any ongoing issues to also be documented and passed to DBSA for mention at the AusDBF Nationals meeting.

Commented that the communication from AusDBF for the Nationals and the registration process was not clear enough.

6 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- The format for the clubs participating on Saturday 1 May during SARA's Masters events was discussed and it was agreed that both 1000m and 200m races would be held with a program to be circulated by John Holland. Participating clubs are Waiwilta, SADA, Dragon Fly, Black Dragons and Adelaide Sea Dragons. Suggested that Waiwilta and Dragon Fly should merge for this event to increase numbers.

Action: John

- Agreed that the meetings during the off-season would all commence at 6:30pm.

7 NEXT MEETING

The next Racing Committee meeting is scheduled for **Wednesday 12 May 2010** at the Port Dock Brewery Hotel, Port Adelaide at 6:30pm.

To be Chaired by: **DBSA.**

8 CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 8:41PM.